Upper Deverills Parish Council
9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Miss Louise Stratton Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press
Wednesday 14th January 2015
To All Members of the Upper Deverills Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of the Upper Deverills Parish Council, at Kingston Deverill Village Hall on Wednesday 14th January 2015 at 6.00pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of the Upper Deverills to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk





Dated: Wednesday 7th January 2015
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
6.00pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced.

A Report from the Unitary Councillor and a Report from Rural Police Department will be heard if required

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements

3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors. Council is asked to resolve the dispensations if required.

4. Declarations of interest, members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulation 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations) 
5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 12th November  2014 and 3rd December 2014 Planning Meeting (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1) 

7. Planning – For Comment 
14/11278/FUL Riverford, 93 Monkton Deverill BA12 7EU

Proposal: Single Storey Side Extension

Council is asked to discuss the application and inform the Clerk of its comments.
14/11631/FUl Deep Water Cottage 16 Whitepitts Kingston Deverill BA12 7HD

Proposal: Enlarge and alter garage building.
Council is asked to discuss the application and inform the Clerk of its comments.
Planning Decisions

14/10157/FUL Proposal: Extension to existing 2 bedroom dwelling over 2 storeys to create a 4 bedroom family house.

Location: 75 Monkton Deverill Warminster BA12 7EX
Decision: Approve with Conditions
Application: 14/08857/FUL

Location: Littlemead Brixton Deverill Warminster Wiltshire BA12 7EJ

Proposal: Single storey extension and porch to side and front elevations: minor internal alterations.

Decision: Approve with Conditions
14/09196/FUL

Location: Lower Pertwood Farm Hindon Salisbury Wiltshire SP3 6TA Proposal:  Conversion of garage and store to form additional bedroom, ensuite and dining room, internal alteration to planning permission 13/02562/FUL.

Decision: Approve with Conditions
8. Wessex Water Corfe Mullen Transfer Scheme 

Council is asked to hear an update from Councillor Colin Hirons, if required.

9. Parish Steward - Highways
Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Ranald Blue, if required. 
.
Culverts Monkton Deverill 

Council is also asked to hear an update report from Councillor Ranald Blue on the recent correspondence and any meetings to date.
10. Community Resilience Plan/ Flood Plan
Councillor Richard Cousens to update Council on whether he has had success with his approach to Monkton Deverill Parishioner’s identified as possible Flood Wardens.
Council is asked to hear a report back from Councillor Louise Stratton on the reinstatement of the River Action Group, if required.

11. Community Emergency Plan

Council is asked to provide the Clerk with details of the vulnerable parishioners they have identified, as agreed at the November meeting for Kelly Murray-Fagan at Scottish and Southern Energy Power Distribution (SSEPD.
12. Working Shoots – Noise Issues
Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Ranald Blue on the issues highlighted to him by parishioners in Brixton Deverill about the frequency of shooting within the Brixton Deverill area and the concern this is causing some parishioners.
13. Parish Plan

Councillors are asked to provide the Clerk with their lists of the parish plan actions and the order they feel they should be addressed so that the Clerk can complete the task; the Clerk has not been able to complete this task as she has not received everyone’s completed actions list.
14. Noticeboards

Council is asked to hear the report back from Councillor Louise Stratton re the request to action a repair the Noticeboard in Kingston Deverill. (Faulty door no longer locks). 
15. Monkton Green Bench

Council is asked to discuss the quotation received and the design of the bench. Council is asked to also note that the Clerk can confirm that there will be no increase in the Insurance policy premium if the quotation received regarding a new bench is added to the Parish Councils Assets.
16. Standing Orders update Filming, Photography and Audio Recording 

Standing Orders Draft Amendments
Council is asked to resolve the draft Standing Orders approved at the November meeting.

Filming, Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
A) Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

B) Use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

C) Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting.
17. VAT Claim

Council is asked to note that the Clerk is still monitoring the amount ready to claim when it reaches the minimum level.
18. Bank Mandate

Council is asked to provide the Clerk with the completed Bank Mandate so that she can process it with the Co-operative Bank. The Council is in breach of its Financial obligations re signatories until the Mandate has been processed.

19. Internet Banking

Council is asked to hear a verbal report from the Clerk on her findings from the Clerks Forum re the use of a highly recommended internet banking service tailored to Parish & Town Councils. 

20. Approval and signing of the Parish Accounts 
Council is asked to approve the accounts brought to the meeting.

21. Payments`

To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below and note the receipt of income: LGA 1972 s150 (5)
Invoice Wages LGA 1972 s111      





  £352.40

Travelling LGA 1972 s111 







  £  10.80

Postage Reimbursement LGA 1972 s111 




  £    8.76
Heat & Light etc LGA 1972 s111



 


  £  16.26
Stationary Plus LGA 1972 s111






  £  26.35
Receipts
Interest

Quarterly Budget Report 
Council is asked to note the Quarterly budget to date prepared by the Clerk. To be distributed at the meeting.
General Reserves
Council is asked to set the retained funds (risk & contingency funding) this should be retained as a minimum of 6 to 12 months of the Councils expenditure. Council is asked to confirm to the Clerk the figure it wishes to set.

Draft Budget
Council is asked to discuss the draft budget produced by the Clerk to date and resolve the final precept request figure for Wiltshire Councils Town/Parish Precept demand 2015/2016
22. Clerk’s Report
Institute of Local Council Managers

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has been nominated for a further year as the representative for smaller councils for the Institute. 

National Association of Local Councils

Council is also asked to note that the Clerk has been appointed to the Smaller Councils Committee and will have 4 meetings in London in the coming year to attend. These will be funded by NALC.

University of Gloucestershire Community Governance: Local Council Management 

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has been accepted on the level 4 Community Governance course. The course will start on the 5th February 2015. The Clerk will action the work alongside her parish work and is self-funding the course. The clerk hopes that Council will support the Clerk through the course.
Clerks Holiday

Council is asked to consider the Clerk taking 5 hours lieu time during the ½ term School Holiday break 16th February 2015 to the 20th February 2015

23. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending
Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend or the Clerk to attend on their behalf any meetings listed below:

27th of January 2015 - Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Annual General Meeting

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils is holding its Annual General Meeting on the 27th of January – the start time will be 6.00 for a 6.30 start. To be held at Devizes Town Hall.
There will be the business of the AGM, as well as a presentation of their new and improved WALC website and information about the Local Councils Award Scheme.
This event will be an opportunity for local councillors and clerks to take part in the Association’s annual meeting, to meet and share experiences with fellow councillors and clerks and to talk to individuals who work at the heart of the communities of Wiltshire and Swindon.  
Wiltshire Council Meeting Setting the 2015 budget for Wiltshire Council services - the challenges facing local government

Council is asked to discuss the below invite from Jane Scott Leader of Wiltshire Council inviting a member of the Council to attend. Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes to send a representative from the Council.

I am pleased to invite you to attend one of a series of meetings Wiltshire Council will be hosting to outline its financial and service plans for 2015 and into the future.  

The council currently spends around £900m each year on more than 350 services.  The changing demographics, rising inflation and reduction in funding from central government has meant we have had to find substantial savings which will continue into next year’s budget and beyond.  Cabinet will be in attendance at each of these events to discuss these challenges in more detail. 

Our priority continues to support and assist those who are most vulnerable in our communities, as well as taking action to boost the local economy, safeguard and create jobs and to work with communities to help them to do more for themselves.  

We would like to share our plans for next year and hear your views and suggestions. Details of the meetings are set out below where the format will be both informative and interactive. 

I very much look forward to seeing you and hope that you will be able to join us. Kind regards, Jane

Meeting schedule

Date

Location
Venue


Time


26 January
Chippenham
Chippenham Town Hall
6pm
Refreshments available from 5.30pm

27 January
Trowbridge
Atrium, County Hall
5pm
Refreshments available from 4.30pm

3 February
Devizes
Corn Exchange
5.30pm
Refreshments available from 5pm

5 February
Salisbury
Guild Hall
5.30pm
Refreshments available from 5pm

24. Correspondence received
Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton Parish Council

Council is asked to reply to the below request from Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton Parish Council

The Parish Council would like to ask if the Upper Deverills Parish Council would be willing to let us have an MS Word copy of your plan to help them get started on the structure of our plan.
The Clerk has contacted the Working Party and they have stated that ownership of the documents now sits with the Parish Council.

Good Neighbour Co coordinator Funding

Council is asked to consider the letter requesting if the Parish Council would consider awarding a grant to the Good neighbour scheme. 

Victim Support Wiltshire

Council is asked to consider the letter requesting if the Parish Council would consider awarding a grant to the Victim Support Wiltshire scheme. 

Wiltshire Citizens Advice 
Council is asked to consider the letter requesting if the Parish Council would consider awarding a grant to the Wiltshire Citizens Advice scheme. 

Parish Polls

Council is asked to comment on the below consultation:

Central Government are consulting on their intentions to modernise Parish Poll regulations –details of this consultation via this link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/parish-polls  

The consultation seeks the views of the public, local authorities and the parish sector on: 

•
the trigger (the number or proportion of electors required to demand a poll)

•
the voting arrangements for parish polls

•
the questions on which a poll can be held

•
consequential related matters
Public Consultation - Cost of Policing 2015- 16

Council is asked to discuss if it wishes to comment on the above consultation. See below email communication received from Angus Macpherson Police and Crime Commissioner.

I have today begun a public consultation on the cost of policing in 2015-16.  I am considering an increase of £3.06 per year, or 6p per week, for the average home (Band D property).  The increase is to help reduce the impact of significant central government grant reductions on policing and crime services in Wiltshire and Swindon.

The consultation is now open and runs until Wednesday 4th February 2015.  I have approached every Area Board and Locality that are meeting during this period and asked for the opportunity to make a presentation about my proposal.  A copy of this presentation is available on my website (www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk) along with further information.

I would encourage you to give your feedback on my proposal and to promote this consultation amongst your community.  Feedback can be given through my website or by following this link: http://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/Events-and-Engagement/Policeandcrimeelementofcounciltax2015-16.aspx.   
Wiltshire Community Infrastructure Levy examination and further consultation 

Council is asked to discuss the below correspondence from Allister Cunningham Wiltshire Council Associate Director, Economic Development & Planning and inform the Clerk of its comments.

I write to inform you about the next steps in the preparation of Wiltshire’s Community Infrastructure Levy - a tariff system that allows local authorities to raise funds from developers to contribute towards the funding of infrastructure to support growth.

On 27th and 28th January 2015, the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Examination hearing sessions will take place at the Civic Centre, Trowbridge, starting at 10am. Prior to this, following direction from the appointed CIL Examiner Mr Philip Staddon, Wiltshire Council is consulting on a further modification to the Wiltshire CIL Draft Charging Schedule for a four week period, as set out below.

Further information about the hearing sessions and the appointed CIL Examiner are available on the council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityinfrastructurelevy. The Council has also advertised these details in local newspapers. If you have previously made a request to be heard (either on the original Statement of Modifications or during the consultation on the Draft Charging Schedule) you will be notified directly.

The CIL examiner will decide how the examination hearing sessions are to be conducted, including the amount of time to be allowed for the hearing of representations. The examiner may refuse to allow representations to be made at the hearing sessions if the examiner considers that the representations are irrelevant, frivolous, vexatious or repetitious.

The CIL Draft Charging Schedule, Further Statement of Modifications and information on how to make comments will be published on 22 December 2014 on the Wiltshire Council website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityinfrastructurelevy.

Hard copies of the documents will also be made available on 22 December 2014 during normal opening hours at: Council libraries; and the main Council offices in Chippenham (Monkton Park), Devizes (3-5 Snuff Street), Salisbury (27-29 Milford Street) and Trowbridge (County Hall).

Comments are invited on the Further Statement of Modifications until midnight, Wednesday 21 January 2015. Comments can be made via:

•
Consultation portal:     http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal

•
Email:                          CIL@wiltshire.gov.uk

•
Post:                            Spatial Planning, Economic Development & Planning, 

                                    Wiltshire Council, County Hall, Bythesea Road, 

                                    Trowbridge, Wiltshire, BA14 8JN.

If responding by post, representation forms are available from libraries and the main Council offices.

Organisations and individuals making representations may request the right to be heard by the examiner in relation to this modification. A request to be heard by the examiner must be made in writing to Wiltshire Council by midnight, Wednesday 21 January 2015, via the above means. Anyone requesting to be heard should indicate whether they support or oppose the modification and explain why. 

Please note that the right to be heard at this stage of the process applies only in relation to the modification being consulted on. 

All comments received and a copy of each request to be heard in relation to this modification will be forwarded to the examiner. Requests to be heard may be withdrawn at any time before the opening of the examination by giving notice in writing to Wiltshire Council.

Any queries should be made to Spatial Planning, Wiltshire Council on (01225) 713223 or CIL@wiltshire.gov.uk.

Yours faithfully, Alistair Cunningham Associate Director, Economic Development & Planning Wiltshire Council
AONB
Council is asked to note the below reply from Harry Bell, Cranbourne Chase AONB Communications Officer, that they have created an entry for the parish council on their website and given links to the parish council website.
Promoting Parishes

In October, all 102 Parish Clerks in the parishes that make up the AONB were contacted to see if parishes wanted to work more closely with the AONB.  We had a total of 14 responses from town and parish councils within the AONB.  Those that responded have had an entry created for their parish on our new in-development website, with a link through to their main website, parish magazine, and community shop where relevant.  We will promote major parish events on the homepage of our website, and in our events pages.   Community shops will go onto our interactive map.  Over the last year, we have had over 9,000 visits to the website, so we hope this will be a useful resource to you. Thank you. 
Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received the below email and replied with a copy of the Community Emergency Plan and updated the Manager with the fact that the Clerk has met with the previous Station Manager to go through the present plan. The Manager has thanked the Clerk for the update and a copy of the plan.
I am trying to make contact with Parish Councils in my area to discuss any flood plans you may have in place and how we may, or may not be able to support you. I would be pleased to discuss these issues and would ask that you or your parish flood warden contact me at your convenience.

Regards Mike Bagnall Station Manager (Warminster, Mere & Tisbury)

Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service
All other email correspondence received by the Clerk has been emailed or posted to Councillors. A list can be requested from the Clerk, if required.
WALC December Newsletter 2014

Local Youth Network co-ordination group dates
Realis Futures Eco Furniture
Wiltshire Core Strategy - Report on the Examination into the Wiltshire Core Strategy

Parish Council Guide on Affordable Housing

News from Warminster Our Community Matters 

Wiltshire Intelligencer

Wiltshire Council Parish Newsletters 

25. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers LGA 1972 s101 the Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. 

26. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting. 
Councillors are asked to highlight items

Councillors to check their Register of Interests are up to date
Review Insurance Provision re assets and responsibilities

Lone and Isolated Working Policy
27. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards 

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk.
28. Date of the next meeting The Council is asked to note that Wednesday 11th March 2015 is the date of the next Full Council meeting.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (upperdeverills@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access
